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To the  Rhenish Family

SPORT

As we approach the end of another term, both of us would like to take a moment
to reflect on the incredible journey we have been on together. The past term has
been filled with hard work, growth and many memorable experiences.

First and foremost, we want to extend our heartfelt gratitude to our dedicated
teachers and support staff. Your unwavering commitment to the education and
well-being of our girls is nothing short of remarkable. Your passion and
dedication have a lasting impact on our school community, and we are
incredibly fortunate to have you.

To our girls, you have shown tremendous resilience and determination
throughout this term. Your thirst for knowledge and willingness to embrace new
challenges inspire us all. Remember, your education is a journey, and every step
forward is a step closer to realising your dreams and full potential.

Thank you to our parents and guardians for entrusting us with your daughter’s
education. Your support and involvement in their learning journey is invaluable.

As we head into the school holidays, we want to encourage everyone to take
some time to rest and rejuvenate. It is essential for all of us to recharge our
minds and bodies so that when we return to school next term, we will be filled
with a renewed energy and enthusiasm.

Before we part ways for this short break, we must take a moment to celebrate our
achievements. Whether big or small, each accomplishment is a testament to our
collective efforts and determination. We encourage you to reflect on what you
have learned, the friendships you have made, and the goals you have set for
yourselves for the remainder of this academic year.

Lastly, we want to wish everyone a safe and enjoyable holiday. Whether you are
travelling, spending time with family and friends, or simply taking a well-
deserved break, we hope you find moments of joy and relaxation as you prepare
for the last quarter of the year.

Thank you for making this term a memorable one. We look forward to seeing you
all back at School on the 10th of October, 2023.

Message from the Acting Principals

Ms Sarga and Dr Kroon

Important dates:
10 October 

All Sports & Culture activities
resume

•
18 October 

Annual Prize Giving
•

20 October 
Valedictory

•
27 October

Motto Assembly for the new
Learner Council
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What do a former SA Cricketer’s wife and a celebrity
doctor’s wife have in common? 

They both want to empower young women to become
the best versions of themselves without being
negatively influenced by their peers. They use
everyday concepts to allow young women teens to
write their own stories that they can one day tell
others and continue to live their Strongest Story.

Deborah Kirsten (wife of former SA Cricketer and SA
Cricket coach - Gary Kirsten) and Jacqui Mol (wife of
Michael Mol) visited the Grade 9s this past week.
While the rest of the school was busy with classes,
these women shared vital skills and concepts with
the girls that will be taken and used in the future.

The workshop is an ongoing initiative that we would
like to do at Rhenish Girls’ High School to empower all
our girls on all levels that they make the best choices
for them in their lives and that they live their life to
the fullest,” added Dr Alison Bennie, Head: Grade 9.

Your





We’ve finished another busy term of collecting books for our annual book drive! This project was
led by our Grade 10 librarian team, who did an amazing job. The rest of our librarians were put to
work by cleaning and preparing the books to ensure they were received in good condition.
Tirelessly scraping away at stubborn stickers, polishing dusty old books, and wiping away pen
marks left by those who previously enjoyed those books proves to be a bonding experience. The
librarians would laugh while watching each other struggle and occasionally find a funny line in a
joke book. 

The best part is the wave of nostalgia when you recognise your favourite book that your parents
used to read to you as a small child. Of course, we’re only human; no matter how good a job we
do, there’s always room for improvement. Term three is busy, and learners often forget about
everything else when trying to lift their grades in preparation for term four. We could help our
fellow Rhenishers remember about the book drive by consistently making announcements over
the intercom or at lines or even using our WhatsApp groups to remind them to be productive by
cleaning out their shelves on a random Sunday morning when they’re lying around and doing
nothing. Nevertheless, it’s always amazing to see books piling in from generous Rhenishers. Each
gifted book will be read and loved by a child just like you and I were once upon a time. 

"A book is a gift that you can open
again and again.” - Garrison Keiller

Closing the book on the
Rhenish Book Drive 2023



Equestrian
Society Outing

By Kristin Williamson 

MATIES EQUESTRAIN CENTRE

Charlize Hamilton, the yard manager and one of the riding
instructors at the stables, was kind enough to show us around. She
taught the girls how to groom and tack up a horse. The importance

of keeping your equine clean and the safety measures one should
take were explained. We also discussed the interesting job

opportunities in the equine industry. The Equestrian Society loved
the outing and time spent with these gentle giants.

The Equestrian Society had the wonderful opportunity to
visit the MATIES Equestrain Centre (MEC) on 
Friday 22 September. 

MEC is located on top of the Coetzenburg mountains just a
15 minutes walk from Rhenish. 

OUR EXPERIENCE
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Leah Gordan won the Merit Certificate and School prize at the UCT Mathematics
Competition. The school prize is awarded to the learner from a specific school with the
highest score in their particular grade. 

Rhenish

Grace de Jongh won Fina Top Senior Swimmer this past weekend. She also won gold
medals in the 50m and 100m backstroke, two gold medals for medley and freestyle
relay and a silver medal in the 100m freestyle.

Zoe Marchinkowski and Emma Campher were selected to have their
pieces published in the 2023 edition of English Alive. Learners from all
over South African were given the opportunity to submit poems or
short essays to the publication for possible inclusion for this year’s
edition.



contact:  rozanne.vandyk@rhenish.co.za



Some of our learners who shared their talents with us on the evening



Our instrumentalists
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